Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for August 6, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

August 6, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The August 6, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the St. Paul’s UCC on  Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chair Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chair 

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

PUBLIC HEARING – HC ZONING AMENDMENT

There was a stenographer recording the hearing. 

Mr. Boland discussed the procedure for the zoning amendment. He asked for “parties in interest”. The following residents asked to be included: Ann Weigle of 301 Limekiln Rd.; Alan Reiger of 211 Ben Franklin Hwy West; Mr. Bradley representing Robert Merritt of 147 Geiger Rd.; Larry Urban of 308 Ben Franklin Hwy.; Greg Godon of 287 Monocacy Creek Rd.; Elizabeth Blank of 62 Monocacy Creek Rd.; Pat Kling of 399 Ben Franklin Hwy.; Karl Wells of 207 Old Philadelphia Pike; Mr. Berkenheiser of 306 Old Philadelphia Pike; Annie Zartman of 83 Tollgate Rd.; Blair Gilbert of 160 Worman Rd. representing the EDAC; George Rick of Monocacy Hill Rd. also representing his sister Heather O’Connor of 308 Monocacy Hill Rd.; Mary Beth Krawchuck of 389 Ben Franklin Hwy.; Joseph Tornetta, general partner of 422 Properties LP; Nancy Lingenfelter of 215 Monocacy Creek Rd.; Margaret Kakas of 39 Ben Franklin Hwy.; Victoria Holtz of 23 Monocacy Creek Rd.; Phyllis Reinhart of 395 Monocacy Hill Rd.; David Thatcher of 206 Victoria Dr.; Guy Fitzgerald of 89 Ben Franklin Hwy.; Matt Ferdock representing the EDAC; Don Dolla of 3039 Limekiln Rd.; and Dennis Zezenski of 3015 Limekiln Rd. Mr.Boland introduced the exhibits into the record. Mr. Weber testified as to his part in the drafting of the HC Zoning amendment. He stated that the amendment is consistent with the future land use plan in the joint comp plan. He stated that there were some changes in use in the amendment. The LI district would be renamed LI/O with some minimal changes in use. He stated that single family dwellings would not be allowed except as a special exception. Mr. Weber stated that the HC zone allowed for the newly defined CCRC and nursing home facilities. Single family homes would not be allowed in the HC zone. He stated that if a single family home now existed, that use could continue, but in future development, single family homes would not be permitted in the HC zone. The “parties of interest” asked questions and Mr. Weber and Mr. Boland answered. Mr. Weber discussed the permitted uses in the amendment. The hearing was then opened to general comments. Mr. Godon asked why St. Lawrence was included in the comp plan instead of Douglass Township. Mr. Weller replied that Douglass was asked, but refused. Mr. Weber stated that any development has to comply with the regulations in the ordinance. He also explained pre-existing nonconforming uses. Mr. Tornetta of 422 Properties LP asked if he could meet with staff to discuss an overlay district for large tracts of land. Mr. Gokey suggested that they start with the EDAC. Some residents were concerned about increased traffic and safety. Mr. Selwyn of Amity Industries stated that the Township needed to plan for what is coming into the Township. Mr. Gokey stated that the Board is trying to be proactive and plan for growth. Mr. Stepp stated that this amendment should have been done years ago and that taxes are too high. 
Mr. Berkenheiser submitted two pictures of flooding along Old Philadelphia Pike into the record. Mr. Boland closed the hearing and stated that Mr. Gokey and Mrs. McGrath would not be voting because they have properties affected by the amendment. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt Ordinance 246 – HC Zoning amendment. 
Upon a role call vote: 
Mr. Stepp – aye

  
Mr. Yanos - aye


Mr. Gokey – abstain 


Mr. Weller – aye


Mrs. McGrath – abstain

Motion passed 3-0-2. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of July 16, 2008. Motion passed 5-0.  

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mrs. McGrath, and passed 5-0 to approve the following disbursements:




Disbursements:
$148,773.43 General Fund




$  39,577.15 Sewer Fund

$    2,165.26 EDU Fund

$    3,360.05 Traffic Impact North

$    7,037.26 Liquid Fuels 

$200,913.15 Total  
RECREATION BOARD
Ms. Marmontello asked the status of the Fee in Lieu ordinance. Mr. Boland replied that his office was preparing it. for adoption in September. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Forest Stewardship Resolution   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the resolution as changed by the Solicitor. Motion passed 5-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Ag Security Area  Mr. Boland presented a resolution for adoption to add the Bertagna, McGrath and Shirey properties to the Ag Security Area. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the resolution. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Boland stated he would schedule a public hearing for the UCC appendices. 

NEW BUSINESS

Change Order Tollgate Road Realignment  Additional work was necessitated for stormwater management, McMahon presented a change order for the design of the plan. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the change order of $28,583 for the stormwater design with the understanding that the engineer try to work with the hospital on the project.  Motion passed 5-0. 
Conditional Use Hearing – JP Mascaro  Mr. Boland stated that his firm had a conflict. He stated he had talked to Terry Parish who was willing to represent the Township in this matter. August 27 or 28 would be submitted for the conditional use hearing. 
Zoning Hearing Board recommendation – Boyce   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to make no recommendation to the Zoning Hearing Board. Motion passed 5-0. 

Approval to hire consultant for personnel issues  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve hiring Andrew Bellwoar as consultant for a personnel issue. Motion passed 5-0. 

Execution of proposal by PA Chiefs of Police   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the proposal by PA Chiefs of Police to assist the Township in the search for a new chief. Cost would be approximately $2900.  Motion passed 5-0. 

Snow Plowing  Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve advertising for snow plowing bids. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager Mr. Lyon  reported that the policy manual is still in limbo and needs to be bargained. Mr. Boland stated he was researching whether the tax collector could be covered under the Township’s health insurance. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the actuary to determine the pension demands for a possible disability retirement settlement. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Weber explained that the price of asphalt went over 50% in July and another 20% in August so the contractor was asking for approval of the escalator clause for the Maplewood Paving project. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the extra cost. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Weber stated that Mr. Greth wanted to start installing improvements at Hearthstone but needed preliminary plan approval to begin. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to grant conditional preliminary plan approval based on LTL’s review letter of July 1st. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Gokey moved to approve the expense to repair the pump in the park. There was discussion whether the school should pay for the repair according to the License Agreement. Mr. Gokey withdrew his motion. The matter was tabled. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to grant an EDU to Mr. Rauchfuss. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the reimbursement of the Fire Marshall for his training expense as per Mr. Lyon’s memo. Motion passed 5-0. 

Chief of Police  Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve sending Officer Scherer to “Assertive Skills for Managers” workshop. Motion passed 5-0. 

Supervisors-Mr. Stepp asked about the dead trees in the park. The landscaper would be contacted to see if they would be replaced. Mr. Stepp also asked about the weeds on the Heritage property. Code enforcement would be informed. 

Mr. Gokey stated that he thought that it was a good meeting.  
PUBLIC COMMENT

none
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned to at 11:31PM on motion by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mrs. McGrath, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

